

      Bald Eagle Repeater Association





      Meeting
                                                             November 20, 2002
A meeting of the Bald Eagle Repeater Association was held on Wednesday evening, November 20, 2002 at the home of Bill, N3JIX and Tina Barnes home in Montgomery.

The meeting was called to order by the club president, Jim Boose, KB3ETE at 7:00pm.

There were 12 members present:

Bill Barnes, N3JIX, Stan Boler, WD9BBV, Keith Brown, KB3CB, Fran Burke, N3ZHC, Don Cook, W3JVP, Ken Frey, WB3HOI, Ryan Gross, N3SSL, Ken Horn, KE3LM, Rob Paulhamus, KB3FIC, Bobby Paulhamus, KB3FTA, Dave Shultz, N3NXC, Ken Swinn, N3ZCJ.

The minutes of the meeting held on September 18, 2002 were approved on a motion by Don Cook, W3JVP and seconded by Fran Burke, N3ZHC.

The Treasurer report was approved on a motion by Dave Shultz, N3NXC and seconded by Keith Brown, KB3CB.

The Treasurer report as presented:

Old Balance on September 18, 2002---------------------------------967.58
Deposits made---------------------------32.00
Liabilities---------------------------------99.48

New Balance November 20, 2002-----------------------900.10

Old Business:

The two receivers that are to be sold are on hold until after the first of the year.

Don Cook, W3JVP ask if there would be a possibility of putting a VHF repeater at the .09 Club Repeater site for the Emergency Scuba Dive Team. Bill Barnes, N3JIX, Club Trustee stated that he would look into this with the possibility of interference with the existing repeaters at the site. 

The election of officers was open. The nominated officers were made at the September meeting.

The office for President, Jim Boose, KB3ETE was nominated. The floor was open for any other nominations and none were made.

The office of Vice President, Bill Barnes, N3JIX was nominated. The floor was open for any further nominations and none were made.

The office for secretary-Treasurer, Ken Frey, WB3HOI was nominated. The floor was open for any further nominations and none were made.

There are no new Trustees elected  for 2003. The trustees are, Bob Shearer, N3AFX, Bill Barnes, N3JIX, Keith Brown, KB3CB.

Nominations were closed on a motion by Don Cook, W3JVP and seconded by Fran Burke, N3ZHC
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There were no other nominations made for any of the offices  and the Secretary cast the vote to approve the nominees for the office of President, Jim Boose, KB3ETE,  Vice President, Bill Barnes, N3JIX, Secreatary-Treasurer, Ken Frey, WB3HOI and they were elected for the year 2003.

Bill Barnes, N3JIX reported there were no problems with the .09 repeater. There will be a correction change on the courtesy tone. A 120v relay will be installed for emergency purposes, the link will go off whenever the power is off at the site.

Ryan Gross repoted that the .05 UHF Repeater is working fine. He reported that power was off 3 times  at the site and that the PPL meter  base  might be the problem that it has been there for some time and should be looked into. Keith Brown, KB3CB reported that PPL will be replacing meters next year and that problem should be corrected at that time. 

The old tower was taken down. The Shakespeare antennae is still at the site. Rob Paulhamus. KB3FIC stated that it may be used on the .49 repeater. The UHF antennae is mounted on the tower and is operational. Bill Barnes, N3JIX stated  that he would use the old ½ inch hard line that was used on the old tower.

Rob Paulhamus, KB3FIC reported that the .49 repeater is working very well.  The coordination for the repeater is still in the process of being approved. 

New Business:

Anyone other than Club members that want use of the Club Gin Pole must have approval of the Club and Trustees before being loaned out.

Rob Paulhamus, KB3FIC will make QSL cards. A sample of the card was passed around . The cost of the cards will be $25.00 for 250 cards.

The next regular club meeting will be held January 16, 2003 at Bill Barnes, N3JIX home in Montgomery. Bill stated that the May and July, 2003 meetings will have to be held at another location.

This ended all regular club business and on a motion by Don Cook, W3JVP to adjourn was seconded by Keith Brown, KB3CB at 8:00pm.

A 50/50 drawing was held. There was $23.00 taken in. Stan Boler, WD9BBV was the winner and  he donated his winnings of $11.50 to the club.

The club wishes to thank Bill, N3JIX and Tina for allowing the club to use their home to hold tonight’s meeting. Refreshments (Pumpkin Pie) was served after the meeting with a nice social hour with the members present

Respectfully submitted,

Ken Frey, secretary, BERA.
